Regular Meeting		   	   		        		June 12h, 2023

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, June 12th, 2023 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Deitrick with Supervisors Matthew Dodge, Kaydee Miller, Lanny Wertz and Donald Wagner present. Visitors present included Solicitor Scott T. Williams, Zach Dugan, Ronald Winder, Fire Chief Todd Winder, Larry Stout, Tara Miller, Doug McClintock, Rich Shief, Jan Landis, Ruth Little and Rocky Sanguedolce.  

Public Concern –Resident Ron Winder asked if the Supervisors knew anything about the school, any information. Chairman Deitrick commented we do not have anything from the school at this time. Resident Tara Miller thanked the Supervisors for the Community Clean up week. Resident Rich Shief discussed having a pipe installed in a ditch on Old Road in front of his son’s home and having it covered over and moving the grate to the other end of the ditch. The current 4 pipes in that ditch are small, 3 of them are filled. Road Master Wertz said he would speak to our contractor and make arrangements to meet with Mr. Shief to take a look at it and see what can be done.

The minutes from the regular Township meeting and the work session meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor.

Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company – Fire Chief Winder mentioned the tanker needed some repairs and is getting services and inspected. He commented incident totals are up from last year at this time. The Fire Company Report showing totals as follows for Clinton Township: EMS 145, Box Alarms 8, Rescue 22, Tactical 12, Still 6, Hazardous Materials 1 and Water Rescue 0 representing total incidents at 194.  

 Old Business –Fire Hydrant Agreement- Solicitor Scott T. Williams commented we were provided with a list from Fire Chief Winder of the non-working hydrants and the hydrants that still need Storz fittings installed. Fire Chief Winder commented the Water Authority just dropped off a box of Storz fittings on Friday June 9, he hasn’t had a chance to count them yet. Solicitor Scott T. Williams stated as part of the agreement Clinton Township along with the Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company are to receive notice prior to the flushing and flowing testing and then they are both to receive a report on all the fire hydrants. This has not happened since 2021 and is to be done yearly. Scott T. Williams advised Clinton Township not to pay the bill they received and he will look into this matter more at the next Water Authority meeting on Thursday June 15, 2023. Complaints-Supervisor Dodge commented the screening of the sawmill will be addressed at the time when Mr. Beiler applies for his building permits for the construction of the new building through the Code Inspections Inc office. 

 	


New Business –Adopting Resolution 23-01 Updating the Municipal Fee Schedule-Supervisor Dodge made a motion to adopt, second by Supervisor Miller, all in favor.

Road Project – Road Master Wertz discussed the 2 different roads that we received the estimate from our PennDot Rep for State Home Road and Cemetery Hill Road. The projects will be put out for bid. Assign County Aid to a road project- Chairman Deitrick mad a motion to allocate the County Aid to State Home Road, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor. Tool inventory-Supervisor Wagner will make a list of tools that are needed or need replaced and create an Inventory List. Part time maintenance man to maintain equipment- Supervisor Wagner commented on having a Log Sheet to keep track of when the equipment is greased, serviced or any kind of maintenance. It was decided to utilize the staff we currently have. Resident and employee Doug McClintock said he would help with the maintenance. Paving the Parking Lot at the Park- Chairman Deitrick commented having our Engineer look at the drainage and parking lot, determine what all is needed and get an estimate on what the cost will be. Resident Doug McClintock commented on getting some signs up there due to people driving on the walk path. Chairman Deitrick commented we will reach out to the contractor about the gate and see when he is coming to install it. 

	Road Master Report was presented and reviewed.

 	Correspondence was presented and reviewed.    

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Miller, all in favor.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund 	 22 Checks	$  34,869.52
			State Fund	 	   1 Check	$      310.45
			Park Donation           1 Check     $   2,069.56	 


Public Comment – Resident Jan Landis commented if she could get a copy of the Beiler Plans. Secretary Wertz commented we do not have the original revised plans as we just received the 2nd Engineer’s review today.
 
	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. on a motion from Chairman Deitrick, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor.


							
Holly Wertz, Secretary




					 
